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The Rumble Sheet
     Working hard does pay off. Our club started working on the 
2014 Regional Meet over two years ago. Well, the good news is, 
we have over 100 Model A’s coming to the Tulsa Model A Territory 
June 9-12. You should be very proud of what your club has 
accomplished through a well developed plan and members willing 
to get involved. Read Ken’s Nuts and Bolts article to see who all 

is taking care of the many projects. Your work speaks volumes about our club and 
how many great members we have. 
     Last summer Ralph and I entered the hubley race at the Wichita meet. I have 
enclosed two photos of the exciting event in this newsletter. At the May club 
meeting Ralph will share some of his knowledge of racing hubleys. If he is 
available, Roger Johnson will also help. We have eleven of our members racing 
this year and many say they need to work on their cars. Even if you do not have a 
hubley, I believe this will be a very interesting meeting. 
     At the April Club Meeting our club voted to participate in the Touch a Truck 
food drive in Owasso. Ralph Hudson and Chuck Ramsey agreed to haul the 
canned food and non perishable items from our May 3rd breakfast at Tally’s to 
the McDonald’s in Owasso. The food items will go to the Owasso Food Bank. 
This will be the third food drive that our club has participated in recent years. I 
remember the one held at Jenks and the last one at Sand 
Springs. Just bring your sacks of food items to Tally’s and 
our Owasso families will deliver.  
     I have not visited with Ken about the woman wanting 
to get involved with the handle bar mustache contest. Five 
of the ladies wanted to be included in the competition. 
You can see from these photos that they are very serious 
about trying to win. Jerry Knight said he had to trim his 
mustache because it was getting too heavy. I am not sure 
if he was having a hard time holding his head up or what. 
As I am writing this report, I am thinking about taking a 
break and styling mine. Chuck Ramsey has a professional 
helping him with his handle bar. Ken is telling some wild 
story about what happened to his handle bars. I am just 
not sure, talk to him and let me know what you think. 
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Nuts and Bolts
(or Miscellaneous Tidbits)
By Ken Brust
	 I am dedicating this Nuts & 
Bolts article to all of you who have stepped up to 
support our club in hosting the 2014 Tulsa Regional 
Meet.  We are truly inspired by your enthusiasm to 
help out.  As soon as I begin to name those who we 
want to thank, I will surely miss someone.  I apologize 
up front.  Please be assured if I haven’t listed your 
name here, it is because I am old and forgetful and 
it is certainly not an intentional slight.  Rodger and 
Debbie have volunteered as the youth coordinators 
and are hard at work now contacting the parents 
or grandparents of the dozen kids coming to see 
what they might do to help the kids better enjoy our 
Regional.  Rodger and Debbie have also donated a 
hand-made Model A quilt and some other priceless 
items for use in our raffles.  Rich has obtained 100 
tire gauges and Jerry Sloan 100 flashlights to stuff in 
our goody bags.  Rich is helping me coordinate the 
complex aerial photograph event with our cars as well 
as making many of our fancy trophies.  
	 Marvin is making signs, coordinating the 
venders and technical sessions, helping layout the 
parking lot for trailer parking plus his and Ralph’s 
repair tent, as well as helping me plan travel routes.  
Linda and Jan are coordinating the hospitality suite, 
and Jan is working to obtain bottled water from her 
friend at Reasors.  Conrad obtained two $25 gift cards 
from two different auto parts stores, and Connie and 
Ralph donated four really nice Route 66 metal signs 
for door prizes.  Benny has made numerous bird 
houses for table decorations and has obtained a shop 
stool for a raffle item.  Benny will coordinate all raffle 
items except for Harold who is selling tickets for the 
major raffle item of 4-free hotel nights.  
	 Of course, David and Carol continue to solicit 
donations and program ads and have exceeded our 
expectations.  The Pilmaier, DuVall and Robinson 
families have made generous cash donations to help 
sponsor certain events and to better enhance our 
overall Regional Meet.  The Greg Hoyle and the 
Sooner As are hosting our car games, Kent and Jeanne 
are coordinating more than 50 door prizes and helping 
the Helton’s with the t-shirts at registration. Linda 
Ochs & Jerry Conrad are coordinating the People’s 
Choice awards, Rich and Donna are coordinating the 

goody bags, Rick is handling the 50/50 ticket sales and 
the list just keeps going on and on.  Roy and Barbara 
have coordinated everything with the hotel as to space 
for our events and all is looking really super.  
	 Don Reed is coordinating the Hubley races 
which will be very exciting to those of you who have 
never seen a 21st century, high tech, electronically 
timed with video screen Hubley race!!  Get your racers 
finished and ready!  
	 Linda Ochs, Donna, Jesse and Charlotte are 
assisting Tory and Connie with all food planning 
efforts to ensure we eat in style.  They have beautifully 
decorated Benny’s bird houses for table decorations 
for the Ladies’ Luncheon!  Carolyn is making flower 
vases for each table at the luncheon and Sheryl is 
making tasty treats for each lady at the luncheon. 
Virginia has been working ever since registrations 
opened in January and has been busy detailing 
everything with a grand total as of this writing at 96 
registrations.  She and Harold are ordering the t-shirts, 
car tags and name tags as well as mailing a copy back 
to each registrant with confirmation. The Helton’s with 
committee help will distribute packets as people check 
in with them at the hotel in June.  
	 Steve keeps our web page updated and will 
help me and James Bond 
put together the final 
program guide.  
	 Many of the guys 
are sporting some cool 
handlebar mustaches, 
which I think is fun!  We 
have a very nice award for 
the winner!    
	 We have never 
needed to beg, twist an 
arm or threaten to get help 
since everyone has readily jumped aboard to serve.  
Tory and I can’t thank you enough.  We only have one 
month to go.  There are still ample opportunities to 
help.  Get ready to have a rompin’ good time in June! 

Happy trails to you
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2014 OFFICERS & BOARD MEMBERS
President...............................Harold Helton.........918.230.4906................................................... hahelton@cox.net
V President...........................Chuck Ramsey........918.629.4258.........................................…….caramsey@cox.net
Secretary………..................Kent Washburn.......918.693.8504.................................... ……..klwashburn@cox.net
Treasurer………..................Jeanne Washburn....918.249.9539..............................…….jeannewashburn@cox.net
Director…………................Rich Robinson........918.695.7741................................................ rirobin@yahoo.com
Director................................Lesa Jensen.............405.200.5904........................................... lesajensen@gmail.com
Director………....................David Hayes……...918.245.4108........................................... cadahayes@gmail.com

COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON
Advertising...........................Jeanne Washburn.....918-249-9539....................................... jeannewashburn@cox.net
Calling Committee...............Rich Robinson.........918.695.7741................................................ rirobin@yahoo.com
Information Technology.......Steve Reiser............918.455.6512........................................stevereiser@hotmail.com
Publisher..............................Connie Hudson.......918.269.7240................................. CHudson@catoosa.k12.ok.us
New Members .....................Jeanne Washburn.....918-249-9539....................................... jeannewashburn@cox.net
Photographer........................Barbara Cail............918.299.5691.................................................... barbcail@cox.net
Programs & Entertainment..Harold Helton..........918.230.4906................................................... hahelton@cox.net
Refreshments........................Rich Robinson.........918.695.7741................................................ rirobin@yahoo.com
Clothing, tags, etc ...............Kent Washburn........918.693.8504.....................................……..klwashburn@cox.net
Sunshine Person...................Linda Mellage.........918.451.9179.............................................lindamellage@cox.net
Tours....Rich Robinson and Chuck  Ramsey.......918.629.4258.................................................. caramsey@cox.net
Activities and Events...........The Board
Supplies................................Linda Mellage.........918.451.9179.............................................lindamellage@cox.net
Cookies................................Harold Helton..........918.230.4906................................................... hahelton@cox.net
Calling Committee ..............Rich Robinson.........918.695.7741................................................ rirobin@yahoo.com
         Committee Members: 	 Tory Brust (918) 728-2015			   Melody DuVall (918) 458-7111
				    Virginia Helton (918) 430-6131 		  Linda Ochs (918) 749-4311	
Tom Payne (918) 298-5132 	 Lisa Ramsey (918) 371-0626			  Jessie Reed (918) 451-2124 (alt)
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Trash Bash
	 Our Model-A Club’s adopted mile between 
71st-81st on S. 129th is once again clean of debris and 
looking very nice. Thanks to club members efforts 
on the April 11, Trash Bash pick up day. Workers 
Mayletta Duncan, Kent & Jeanne Washburn, Jan Ham, 
Rich & Donna Robinson, Virginia Harris, and Marvin 
& Linda Mellage picked up eight garbage bags of 
trash. 

Muskogee 
Azalea Parade
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DATE....................EVENT AND LOCATION..................................................................TIME
May 3.........................Breakfast, Tally’s Cafe, 1102 South Yale, Tulsa......................................................... 9:00 a

Bring canned food and non-perishable items to breakfast for the Owasso Food Bank
May 6.........................Board Meeting Hardesty............................................................................................. 7:00 p
May 20.......................Monthly Meeting @ Lewis & Clark, Hubley racing.................................................. 7:00 p
June 3.........................Board Meeting Hardesty............................................................................................. 7:00 p
June 7.........................Breakfast, Cafe USA, 725 South Mission, Sapulpa................................................... 9:00 a

After breakfast, park at the Waite Philips Service Station and visit Route 66 Car Show
June 8.........................Regional check-in open......................................................................................3:00-6:00 p
June 9-12, 2014..........TULSA MAFCA HOSTS THE 2014 REGIONAL MEET
June 17.......................No club meeting for June
July 5..........................Club picnic and monthly club meeting at Chuck & Lisa Ramsey’s ........................ 11:00 a

“Outdoor Living Center” at Owasso
July 19........................Porter Peach parade and lunch...................................................................................... TBA
August 2.....................Breakfast....................................................................................................................... TBA
August 5.....................Board Meeting Hardesty............................................................................................. 7:00 p
August 17...................Will Rogers Fly-In........................................................................................................ TBA
August 19...................Monthly Meeting @Lewis & Clark............................................................................ 7:00 p

alendar of Events

University Club Tower 
By James Bond 
                University Club Tower, the tallest resident 
building in Oklahoma was completed in 1966. 
Two Tulsa architects, Bob Piland and Jack Butz 
developed the drawings for the tower. I worked for 
Bob Piland when I first moved to Tulsa in 1974. The 
32-floor circular structure was designed in 1964 by 
the use of a computer.  
	 This was the first major building in the 
United States designed by a computer-aided 
program. The head engineer and former instructor 
at OSU, Fred N. Gauger spent 40 computer hours 
on the project. He said the design would have taken 
four engineers an equivalent of 2 years to complete the work by hand. When you are driving your Model A and 
see this round apartment building, you will know some of the history of this Tulsa landmark. 
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Members’ Birthdays
& Anniversaries

May

04	 Kent Washburn
05	 Gordon & Sharon
	 MOORE
08	 Wanda Sue Payne
09	 J.D. & Joann
	 SAMPLEY
12	 Terri Ulberg
17	 Charles Ramsey
18	 Steven & Kenda
	 REISER
20	 Bobby Williamson
23	 Barbara Cail
25	 Ted Forcum
26	 Shayla Knight
28	 Charles Smith
29	 Donna Robinson
29	 Mitchell & Melody
	 DUVALL
29	 Ollie & Virginia
	 HARRIS
31	 Jim Lindenau

FOR SALE: 1930 Fordor 
Briggs Deluxe Blindback. 
Black body, tan broad cloth 
interior, red wheels & pin 
stripe. Firestone white wall 
tires. Nice looking original 
model-A. Runs and drives 
good.  $11,750. Marvin Mel-
lage (918) 633-4875. 

	

Sale items will be listed for 
three months for club members

FYI Related
	 May 9th & 10th , Glen Pray Car Show, 
Broken Arrow at the ACD Factory 
	 May 10th Broken Arrow, Rooster Day 
Celebration, Car Show in Central Park on Main
            May 24, 2014 - Red Crown Symposium and 
Road Tour, “Running with Bonnie & Clyde, Kansas 
City
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Club Jackets, Hats and More
	 If you’re interested in purchasing a new jacket, 
hat or shirt with the club logo on them, here’s the cost 
of each:
POLO SHIRTS w/Logo
  Chestnut Hill (CH100) Mens	 Pine or Grass
  Chestnut Hill (CH100) Ladies	 Pine or Grass
  S-XL - $30; XXL - $32, 3X - $34, 4X - $36

JACKETS w/Logo 
  Harriton (MM775) Nylon
  Mens and Ladies		  See catalog for colors
S-XL - $27, XXL - $29, 3X - $32, 4X - $34

DENIM SHIRTS w/Logo - Light Denim
  Harriton (M550) Mens
  Harriton (M550W) Ladies
  S-XL - $25, XXL - $27, 3X - $31, 4X - $33

SWEATSHIRTS w/Logo
  Gildan (G180) Mens
  Gildan (G180 FL) Ladies     See Catalog
  S-XL - $20, XXL - $22, X3 - $24

CAPS - $12
  Adams/AD 969 Low Profize - One Size Fits All
  Garment Washed, Washed Pigment
  with 2 Color Imprint Logo (RE: 56955) Khaki/Black

 	 If you’re interested in purchasing clothing 
items with the Club Logo, please make note of the 
NEW PRICE & DESCRIPTIONS below. For ordering 
or more information contact Kent Washburn, 
918-693-8504	klwashburn@cox.net

Hubley Race
by Harold Helton
	 These two photos were taken at the Hubley 
Race last year at the Regional Meet in Wichita. I 
was surprised at the size of the crowd that attended. 
You can see the race track and how the race is 
computerized. Last year at Wichita, Ralph Hudson and 
Harold Helton were the only two members from the 
Tulsa Club that entered the Hubley Race. 
	 This year at the Tulsa Regional Meet eleven 
of our members have entered the race and there may 
be more. Ralph 
will share some of 
his Hubley Racing 
knowledge at the 
May 20th club 
meeting. Bring your 
Hubley Racer to the 
meeting so we can 
be ready for the June 
meet.  
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Tulsa Model A Financial Report	
April 25, 2014 by Jeanne Washburn	

DEPOSITS:
Clothing..............................................................$42.00
Name Tags...........................................................$36.00
Poker Run...........................................................$35.00
50-50...................................................................$39.00
TOTAL..............................................................$152.00

EXPENDITURES:
Activities .......................................................... $114.00
Clothing............................................................$205.39
Office Supplies....................................................$68.80

TOTAL.............................................................  $388.19

Sunshine Report
Keep our club members in your 
prayers who are ill or are having 
medical test.

  
    When you or your family have 

health issues, please call	
	 	 918 (629-2978) or 
			   e-mail lindamellage@cox.net 
Linda Mellage - Sunshine Person. Thanks.

COOKIE LIST
MAY
Shayla Knight
Melody DuVall 

Muskogee 
Azalea Parade

Poker Run
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Poker Run
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Muskogee Azalea Parade



About the Tulsa Model A Ford Club
Chapter #8231 of the Model A Club of America (MAFCA) 

	 This is the official publication of the Tulsa Chapter of Model A Ford Club of America. This monthly  
newsletter is mailed to members, prospective members, advertisers and editors of similar publications. It’s 
purpose is to keep you informed of what has taken place, scheduled activities and to promote fellowship among 
club members.
	 Members are encouraged to submit articles containing technical or any club related information. Articles 
must reach the editor by the 5th of the month to insure publication in that month’s newsletter. Articles received 
after that will appear in a following newsletter.
	 Membership dues for the Tulsa Model A Ford Club are $20 per family annually payable at the end of the 
year. Contact the New Member chairperson for new memberships and the Treasurer for renewals.  The Tulsa 
Model A Ford Club recommends membership in the national MAFCA organization.
	 Members may advertise at no cost, non-business ads in the newsletter For Sale, Wanted or Trade section. 
Businesses may advertise with cost by the ad size, (business card size or 1/4 page) in the  advertising section. 
The number of ads are restricted to space available in the Rumble Sheet. Contact the Advertising chairperson 
for details.

Meeting Schedule
•	 Business Meeting - 7:00 p.m.3rd Tuesday of each 

month at Lewis & Clark Elementary School, 737 
South Garnett, Tulsa

•	 Breakfast - 9:00 a.m., 1st Saturday of each month, 
location to be announced

•	 Board Meeting - 7:00 p.m., 1st Tuesday of each 
month, Charles Hardesty Library, 8316 East 93rd 
Street, Tulsa

The Rumble Sheet
Tulsa Model A Ford Club
P. O. Box 691524
Tulsa, OK 74169-1524

TO SUBMIT AN ARTICLE, LETTER, OR FOR 
SALE OR TRADE, EMAIL:

	 Harold Helton - hahelton@cox.net
	


